
Good Morning Chiefs, 

 

I hope that the new year has found you all well. Yesterday it was brought to my attention that there 

were some concerns over a notice that was sent out by the North Carolina Voice of Interoperability Plan 

for Emergency Responders – County/Agency Partners. This memo is sent out each January and outlines 

the State of North Carolina VIPER groups plans for approved radio usage and plans for the 

decommission of radios on the NC VIPER System during the 2025 transition over to Phase 2 P25.  

The Concern was raised over one particular item located in the document that addresses KENWOOD 

RADIOS. The KENWOOD NX series portables have been identified as one of several models of Project 25 

capable radios that will be forced from the system July 1st, 2025. The reason for this change is that the 

NX series Kenwood portable and mobiles although Phase 2 P25 capable are not able to be encrypted 

using the approved encryption device.  

The NX Series Radio Below is the radio that has been identified by NC VIPER as needing to be replaced 

by 2025. 

 

  



As it is seen in the picture above the model number beginning with the NX characters indicates that this 

model is to be replaced, so any agency using this modl please be aware of the need for replacement by 

July 1st, 2025.  

The concern over KENWOOD being named does not mean that the JVC KENWOOD EFJ VIKING VP or VM 

series portables and mobiles are affected. The current and future purchases of the VIKING Series radios 

are still approved by the NC VIPER Group and being they are sold to us with P25 Phase 2 activated we 

are ready for the 2025 transition.  

 

 

As seen above the Viking VP series are approved to operate on the NC VIPER System. 

Just FYI and on another note, it is outlined in the document as well that the XTS and XTL family portable 

and mobiles have been discontinued by Motorola as we are all aware, and the NC VIPER group has made 

it clear that even though these radios are working today, they will continue to be acceptable as long as 

no changes occur, ie. If a department keeps these radios in working order, then there is no need for 

concern immediately. However, if a department was to sell thier XTS portables or XTL mobiles to 



another agency in NC, the purchasing agency would not be allowed to request system IDs for those 

models since these radios are to be replaced, and no longer support by Motorola and the NC VIPER 

group.   

 

 

I hope this helps in giving proper information and no assumptions. If at anytime your Randolph County 

Association of Fire Chiefs – Communications Committee can assist you, please do not hesitate to reach 

out.  

Jeremy Hunt – (336) 736-0431 Tabernacle Fire, Committee Chair 

Gary McGee – (336) 382-0668 Climax Fire 

Larry Hicks – (336) 588-4188 Franklinville Fire 

Danny Floyd – (336) 963-2318 Asheboro Fire 

Punk Cox – (336) 548-1595 Bennet Fire 

Michael Smith – (336) 521-6621 Randleman Fire  


